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I availed the opportunity to hear valuable 

speeches of 6 key note speakers who shared their 

current research update in the symposium. I had an 

oral presentation entitled “Development of silkworm 

infection model for Francisella novicida pathogenesis 

study”. I also listened other presenter’s talk of 

different Universities. Discussion with different key 

note speakers, oral and poster presenters have 

extended my research knowledge. Hard work and 

enthusiasm of young researchers towards veterinary 

research inspired me to do more work. Interaction 

with researchers will help to imagine a new area of 

collaboration in near future. The morning of the departure date I visited the Changdeokgung Palace 

(historical place) with Dr. Hiroshi Sato sensei and other students of UGSVS of Yamaguchi University. 

Overall, it was a nice experience for me to introduce with Korean culture, I enjoyed & learned a lot during 

the symposium, and also felt motivated to do hard work.  

Finally, I want to express my deep gratitude UGSVS of Yamaguchi University for providing the 

opportunity to present my research topic in the symposium. 

 

 

  


